
From: Soura, Christian
To: Bryan Kost <kostbr@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 2/6/2013 2:38:08 PM
Subject: RE: DHHS Medicaid reserve fund proviso language

                Sounds like you’re in a meeting…I’ll send you some comments on the language.  No urgency to call me back.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Bryan Kost [mailto:kostbr@scdhhs.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, February 06, 2013 2:24 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Cc: Ruth Johnson; Byron Roberts; Deirdra Singleton; Jennifer Lynch

Subject: DHHS Medicaid reserve fund proviso language
 
Sir Christian,
We want to submit this language to strengthen our position in regard to reserves, yet offer solace to legislators that 
the reserve fund won’t be used willy-nilly.  In our budget presentation last night, we told legislators this was coming – 
and they seemed agreeable, but they’ve not seen the actual language yet.
 
You okay with this language?
 
 
Bryan Kost
Deputy Chief of Staff
SCDHHS
803.429.3201 - cell
803.898.2865 - desk
 

Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. 


If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
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